## **Ryan Ratcliffe**

From:

**Sent:** 25 February 2022 14:28

To: Licensing

Subject: Objection to the proposals for a public license and restaurant at The Barrons Hotel

58-60 Hornby Road

### **CAUTION:**

#### Dear Sir/Madam

I would like to object to the proposals for the Barron's Hotel on Hornby Road to have a public alcohol license, with an extension and also the application to have a restaurant with takeaway.

Firstly I would like to point out that the address on the application on the public lamp post states 56 Hornby Road, that is the address of the Tamarind cove, which is also leased by the same organisation who runs The Barron's at 58-60 Hornby Road.

I would like to object for the following reasons:-

- The hotel is left unattended at night and the guests are left to their own devices, which is causing problems as
  there are regular guests outside the hotel, who are very drunk, shouting and screaming and causing a nuisance
  to other hotels/guests in the area. The police have attended incidents on a number of occasions.
- The new leaseholders do not consider others around them and when you try to speak to them about the numerous problems they are causing, they just don't want to know and think they can do whatever they like.
- I feel that if they added a restaurant and takeaway, plus an extended open license, they would cause major problems for Hornby Road, with unruly, drunk guests causing noise nuisance and damage, plus with a takeaway service, there would be people coming to the hotel at all hours of the day and night.
- In my opinion the new leaseholders are not capable or considerate enough to hold a public licence and if this
  was granted it would cause major problems in the area.
- They are already advertising their takeaway on just eat under the Tamarind cove and the service is up and running, but they are using the Barron's hotel for the preparation and delivery and there is already just eat bikes coming and going all hours.
- The new leaseholder also started karaoke a few months ago. The music is loud and the drunk guests spill out
  onto the street and end up shouting abuse and fighting and there doesn't appear to be anyone in charge or
  responsible.
- I feel Blackpool has enough problems with people who are not able to hold their drink and allowing this to be approved would only add to the problems in the area.

I hope you will take into consideration my objections, when making your decision.

Regards Diane Sarginson

# **Ryan Ratcliffe**

From:

**Sent:** 25 February 2022 14:39

To: Licensing

Subject: FW: Complaint regarding The Barrons hotel 58 60 Hornby Road

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not provide any login or password details if requested. Do not click on any links or attachments unless you are sure that the content is safe. If you are unsure about this email or its content forward it to: cyber.security@blackpool.gov.uk.

I have just submitted an objection regarding the extended public license application for The Barron's Hotel Hornby Road.

This is additional evidence to show why I feel that by granting this request, it will only cause more problems than they are already causing in the area.

Regards

**Diane Sarginson** 

From:

**Sent:** 16 November 2021 14:17

To: env.protection@blackpool.gov.uk

Subject: Complaint regarding The Barrons hotel 58 - 60 Hornby Road

#### Dear Sir/Madam

I would like to bring to your attention the problems we are having regarding the above hotel. The new lease holder took over approx. 9 weeks ago. Since then there has been lots of issues in respect of noise and rowdy guests disturbing the peace.

A few weeks ago, a number of my guests were complaining that they had been kept awake, until 4 am with drunken guests from the Barron's, shouting and screaming in the street for hours, this resulted in the police having to attend. The new leaseholders do not appear to have any staff in the hotel, as a number of guests in reviews claim that the fire alarm is constantly going off and they were unable to get hold of any member of staff.

The police have had to be called over numerous rowdy incidents (guests fighting) since and they have even had to call ambulances.

A few weeks ago when they disturbed our guests, the following day I went over to speak to the leaseholder, saying they needed to sort things out. I was basically told to get out and they were not interested or even bothered that they had disturbed other residents.

This hotel in my opinion, is an accident waiting to happen. There doesn't appear to be anyone in charge and the guests they have in seem to be left to their own devices. The leaseholders don't seem to care what they do as long as they are getting their money. It is this type of hotel that is giving Blackpool a bad reputation.

My concerns are that on Saturday night 13 November 21, they now appear to have set up a baby grand piano, a microphone and stage area and they were holding a karaoke event. The music and singing was extremely loud and there were guests outside, who were clearly drunk, some of which could hardly stand up, which is antisocial behaviour and is causing unnecessary stress and anxiety amongst their neighbours. We understand that we all have to make a living, but they are doing this without any consideration for others in the area and their unruly behaviour is impacting on the other hotel businesses in the area. They have no consideration for their or others health and safety.

I really dislike having to complain, but there are clearly problems with this hotel, which is impacting on everyone else in the street.

In my opinion, the new leaseholders do not seem to know how to run the place and it is only a matter of time, if this continues, before there is a major incident and people could be seriously hurt.



http://www.blackpool.gov.uk/EmailDisclaimer/ This message has been scanned for inappropriate or malicious content as part of the Council's e-mail and Internet policies.